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From: Sue Vaughan
To: Warriors, PLN (CPC); Bollinger, Brett (CPC)
Cc: Becky Evans; Arthur Feinstein; Karen Babbitt; John Rizzo
Subject: SF Group Sierra Club Comments on the Proposed Warriors project
Date: Monday, July 27, 2015 10:31:14 AM
Attachments: Warriors SC Comments to SEIR 07-27-2015.pdf


Dear Mr. Bollinger:


Please see the attached letter with comments from the Sierra Club on the
proposed Golden State Warriors project in Mission Bay.


--
Susan Elizabeth Vaughan
(415) 668-3119
(415) 601-9297
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Dear Mr. Bollinger: 
 
Please accept the following comments on the Draft Supplemental EIR for the Event Center and 
Mixed-Use development at Mission Bay, Blocks 29-32. 
 
The Sierra Club does not agree that this project fits the definition of an AB 900 Leadership 
project.  The state legislature passed, and the governor signed, AB 900 as an economic boost 
during the Great Recession.  It was designed to fast track infill projects through any CEQA 
litigation proceedings if those projects created good permanent jobs while at the same time 
minimizing environmental impacts, including GHG emissions, as determined by the CARB. We 
are well past the Great Recession, and California’s economy is booming.  In this midst of this 
boom, the project sponsors have proposed constructing a venue to nearly match the current 
Oracle Arena in capacity. 
 
However, the project sponsors are proposing a project in Mission Bay without proposing 
adequate transportation infrastructure to match the capacity of BART in Oakland, especially 
when events are happening simultaneously at AT&T Park and in Mission.  (Volume 1, TR-2 
through TR-6). 
 
The Sierra Club also believes there are other inadequacies in the SEIR. For example, the 
Warriors currently have about 150 full-time employees (Volume 3, Page 16). Have the project 
sponsors done an analysis of where these employees live, and to what extent GHG emissions will 
increase or decrease as a result of their commutes to the new location? Have the sponsors 
estimated how many FTEs will take advantage of the proposed transportation subsidies described 
in FSEIR Mitigation Measure E47.c: Employee Transit  Subsidies - Provide a system of 











employee transportation subsidies for major employers? And will part-time employees who are 
not actually employees of the Warriors or other event sponsors (but who may work for food and 
souvenir concessions that have contracts with event sponsors) be eligible for these subsidies? 
 
The SEIR notes that the roughly 1,000 day-of-game/event staff at the Mission Bay site will be 
assumed to be new hires (Volume 3, Page 42).  The SEIR is inadequate because of this 
assumption.  Project sponsors have not actually determined the number of events that will still be 
held at the Oracle Arena or surveyed current part-time employees to determine where they live 
and how many might transfer to the Mission Bay site in lieu of losing hours, if not their jobs, at 
the Oracle Arena.  If roughly 1,000 part-time day-of-game employees will commute to events at 
the Mission Bay site from the East Bay, or anywhere else in the Bay Area, what are the GHG 
impacts? 
 
The Sierra Club notes that project sponsors intend to rely on the availability of livery and TNC 
vehicles after events to transport people (Volume 1 – TR-2).  No analysis, to the knowledge of 
the Sierra Club, has ever yet been done on the environmental impact of TNCs in San Francisco.  
No one knows how many additional vehicle miles are being traveled in the City due to the 
availability of TNCs.  No study, to the knowledge of the Sierra Club, has been done on the 
impact of TNCs on congestion or air quality, including GHG emissions.  And yet the project 
sponsors propose to rely on TNCs for an unspecified portion of transportation needs of people 
going to and getting from events.  Project sponsors should include an analysis of the GHG and 
other air pollution impacts of the TNCs they intend to rely on for transporting people to and from 
events. 
 
The SEIR notes that there are many GHG regulations – both state and local – with which the 
project must comply.  It credits these laws with reducing emissions of greenhouse gases in San 
Francisco.  However, the Sierra Club notes that a large part of the reason the City’s GHG 
emissions levels have dropped is because of the closure of the PG&E power plant in the Bayview 
a few years ago.  (Volume 2, 5-5-11) 
 
The Sierra Club does not agree that the purchase of carbon credits is an adequate method for 
reducing greenhouse gases, in this case, or that the purchase of carbon credits, in this case, render 
the project  “GHG neutral.” (Volume 2, 5-5-11: As part of the AB 900 application, the project 
sponsor has committed to purchase carbon credits from a qualified GHG emissions broker in an 
amount sufficient to offset all GHG emissions from project construction and operations, as 
reiterated in Improvement Measure I-C-GG-1, Purchase Voluntary Carbon Credits.)  The Sierra 
Club believes mitigations should be implemented at the point of impact. 
 
The Sierra Club is also concerned that there is no requirement to purchase carbon credits until 
the site is 90 percent leased and occupied, and, for the arena, until 90 percent of the available 
booking dates are utilized.  (Volume 2, 5-5-12).  If more than 10 percent of the facility remains 
vacant and/or more than 10 percent of the available booking dates are never filled, the project 
sponsors will never have to purchase carbon credits – let alone mitigate for the impacts of all the 
additional car traffic and transit use on the ground.  The Sierra Club believes that the project 
sponsors should mitigate for all GHG emissions. 
 











Additionally, the Sierra Club thinks that the requirement to mitigate for greenhouse gas 
emissions should not end after 30 years, as the project sponsors propose, but should continue as 
long as the facility is in use. 
 
The SC also notes many inadequacies in the 1999 and 2006 testing for hazard substances in the 
soil at the site, including the fact that the methodology used in 1999 and 2006 is outdated. 
 
The Sierra Club believes that the project sponsors should design a project that remains at the 
current site in Oakland but proposes conversion of the parking lot for the Oracle Arena into 
workforce housing – and then compare GHG emissions to current operations. 
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